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Pickleball Board Meeting Minutes

Attendees:  Jim Cooney, Rich Loose, Jane Jakubec, Greg Krier, Marjo Peters

Last Meeting Minutes
The March 2021 minutes were approved as submitted.

Financial Report
Jane Jakubec reported that we have a current combined savings/checking balance of $11,361.79.  There are no outstanding bills to pay.

Membership Dues    
Dues are being paid via Sign Up Genius.   One hundred thirty seven members have paid their 2021 membership fee.  

Indoor Courts
The Rec Center asked that our organization not use the fourth court unless it is needed.  We will relay this information to the active club members.  

Outdoor Courts
· The current Saturday Structured Play has the intermediate/advanced group scheduled first in the morning.  To be fair, we will swap the schedule during July and August so that the beginner/intermediate will play first from 8:00-10:00 and the intermediate/advanced group will play at 10:30.  We will reverse the schedules again for September/October play.  Rich Loose will update Sign Up Genius.  
· The City informed us that there were a number of events going on during the same timeframe that NHSOS wanted to have the pickleball fundraisers and did not want another event at the same time with the limited parking, etc.  Therefore the pickleball events will not be scheduled.
· Board members have received complaints from members that basketball players have been seen sitting on the pickleball nets and some having rocks in their shoes that are scratching the court surface.  We agreed that this is difficult to police.  We will communicate this to regular pickleball players so they can help remind basketball players of the problems this creates.

Purchase of a Ball Throwing Machine
One of our members has offered to sell their ball machine, balls and ball shagger to the club.  Board members voiced concerns that we would need a small group of players to manage the use of the machine, be available when it is being used, and whether the machine would get used enough to justify the cost.  Board members will survey the regular players and other clubs for their opinions and report back at the May meeting.

Board Openings
Board President Justin Griffith has had to resign his position due to many other commitments.  Rich Loose has agreed to finish out the year as President if we can not fill the position.  We will make our members aware that we have an opening for a board member.  We would like someone who will agree to finish out the year ending June 30th and agree to a three year term.

Other Business
Jane will contact Justin to get our club debit card.  Gretchen Cooney will file the IRS 990 form for us.  The next monthly meeting is scheduled for May 17, 2021. It will continue to be a zoom meeting.

Jim Cooney
Secretary


